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Attention!  
Hidden Falls Update!  

Starting on Page 4 of this Issue   

Information and Links. 

There has been many changes in our Loomis Basin Horsemen’s Asso-

ciation  (LBHA) this last couple of months.  We are trying hard to 

get back on track after what has  been a very strange year for all.  

We will plan some events, get back to regular meetings and welcome 

new officers and board members.    

Please don’t hesitate to call or email any of us with questions or 

suggestions for our newsletter or any events you would like to see 

take place at our arena. 

 

We’d like to recognize our new President, Greg King.  He has been a 

member for many years and has donated countless hours to the as-

sociation.  He never misses a meeting, always has a big smile and you 

can find him at all of our horseshows doing all the jobs that nobody 

else wants to do.  He also recruits his two wonderful daughters. 

Thank you Mr. President, Greg King. 
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TRAYLOR RANCH NATURE RESERVE  

 
Hello Traylor Ranch Supporters.  
Well hasn’t this been a year for the record 
books.  We haven’t had an official workday 
during 2020, however, I did some maintenance 
items and Placer County has done a fantastic 
job with fixing some issues as well, like bridges 
and irrigation problems. 
We normally kick off our workdays in 
March.  So let’s give it a go.  Saturday March 
27 is the day.   It is our normal 4th Saturday of 
the month.  Assuming the weather holds. 
The time is 8-12 noon.   Please meet at the 
Humphrey parking lot at 8 if you can.  I’ll be 
there.  Social distancing and masked 
up.  Since we are working individually, I think 
we’ll have good social distancing, LOL! 
If you have a string trimmer, that would be 
great.  I have a push behind string trimmer and 
a carry string trimmer. 
Also, if you’d like to help with filling some holes 
on the trail, bring a shovel.  I’ll will have a golf 
cart we can put soil in. 
As always, bring gloves, drinking water and 
other personal protection equipment like eye 
and ear protection if using the equipment.  I’ll 
have some as well. 
Please follow the Traylor Ranch Facebook 
page for updates or contact me directly at my 
email with questions.  
 
https://www.facebook.com/
TraylorRanchNatureReserveandBirdSanctuary/ 
 
 
 
Dave Faoro 
TRNR Committee Chair-
man, dave_lbha@faoro.us  

PRESIDENT:      Greg King  919-804-5659 
VICE PRES:       Liz Daffner           916-708-1244  
TREASURER:    Janis Rau           916-652-0894 
SECRETARY:    Maureen Henderson    916-316-2289 
 
 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
                  Bruce Renfrew                     650-773-1863           
                  Joe Warlow                      530-551-6693 
                  Laurene Davis           916-316-2818 
        Kathy Dombrowski               916-652-5204 
                  Kate Johnson           530-823-7162 

COMMITTEE HEADS 
 Publicity     Laurene Davis    916-316-2818 
 Horseshow      Janis Rau                916-652-0894 
 Traylor Ranch NR   Dave Faoro    916-663-3437 
 Trail Liaison     Maureen Henderson   916-316-2289  
 Newsletter       Denise Howell                   916-207-2543 
 Arena               Kathy Dombrowski            916 652-5204  
 Arena              Denise Howell                   916-207-2543 
 Membership     Maureen Henderson         916-316-2289 
  
 PLACER COUNTY PARKS ADMINISTRATOR 
   Andy Fisher           530 889-6819 
  
 PLACER COUNTY AG COMMISSIONER  
   Joshua Huntsinger         530 889-7326 
  
 CALIFORNIA STATE PARKS – Gold Fields District  
   Jason De Wall  (Supervisor)             916 988-0205  
   Paul Perez    (trails maint super)       916 240-7198 
   State Parks Dispatch                    916 358-1300 
       (Call above number for incidents in State Parks) 

2021 OFFICERS AND BOARD MEMBERS               

COMMITTE Chairperson 

We ride to fly. To feel. To laugh. To 

prove them wrong. To feel strong. To 

love and to be loved back. We ride to 

live.  

https://www.facebook.com/TraylorRanchNatureReserveandBirdSanctuary/
https://www.facebook.com/TraylorRanchNatureReserveandBirdSanctuary/
mailto:dave_lbha@faoro.us
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MINUTES 

LBHA General Meeting 

February 24, 2021 

 

The general membership meeting was held at the Blue Anchor Park in Loomis.  The following Board mem-

bers were present: Liz Daffner, Bruce Renfrew, Maureen Henderson, Janis Rau, Kate Johnson, Joe Warlow 

and Greg King.  Committee Chair Laurene Davis was also present. Kathy Dombrowskiand Melanie Warlow 

were absent.   

 

Past-President, Liz Daffner presided.  The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m.  As this was our first 
meeting of the year, introductions were made. 
 
Maureen reported briefly on trails, specifically focusing on Hidden Falls.  The final hearing and vote for 
approval by the Board of Supervisors of the Hidden Falls Expansion will be held on March 8, 2021.  We 
need as many members as possible to have a voice at this last meeting. 
 
The main focus of this meeting was the election of officers and directors for the current year.  
 
The following slate of officers and directors was voted in: 
 
President – Greg King 
Vice-President – Liz Daffner 
Secretary – Maureen Henderson 
Treasurer – Janis Rau 
Board Members:  Joe Warlow, Bruce Renfrew, Kate Johnson, Kathy Dombrowski and Laurene Davis   
 
Discussion ensued among the membership about the direction of LBHA this year.  It was decided that 
we will focus on the horse show in October and possibly holding 3 obstacle days, at the discretion of the 
organizers.   
 
Janis made a motion, seconded by Greg, that we cut down on the number of meetings and newsletters 
– downsizing from monthly to quarterly.  Discussion was held, and the motion passed unanimously.  
Mary Westfall suggested that we send out a newsletter after the meeting so those who were unable to 
attend can be informed of actions taken.   
 
Liz made a motion, seconded by Bruce, that we increase our membership dues.  Discussion followed.  
It was determined that the subject be tabled until our October meeting. 

 
The meeting concluded at 6:20 p.m. 
 

Submitted by Maureen Henderson, Secretary 
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Set forth below is a copy of the letter submitted to the Placer County Board of Supervisors on behalf of 
Placer Trails, a coalition of which we are a member.  This is our last push for approval of the Hidden 
Falls Expansion.  The most important points have been set forth in this letter.  If possible, please take a 
few minutes to write a letter of your own to submit to the BOS prior to the hearing date of March 8.  This 
is the critical time when your voice needs to be heard.  You can make it simple by just stating that you 
support the Reduced Project at Hidden Falls, or you can take some points from this letter to use in a let-
ter of your own, setting forth your support and the reasons why.  If possible, now is also the time for you 
to make a public statement in support of the project which you can do in several ways:  You can appear 
in person; via Zoom; or you can call in.  I will be sending out detailed instructions for the different options 
as soon as they are received  from Placer County.   

Hidden Falls Updates and Information 
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Thank You to our Trails Liaison, Maureen Henderson for all your hard work in bringing 
this information to our membership 
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Raising the Bar 
This week’s exercise from Equisense: 

 

The Palm Tree assists with pace regularity, straightness, and suppleness. Trotting over only 

the center ground poles until the horse maintains its rhythm, move on to the fan poles, alternat-

ing left and right at the center of each fan. For more tips related to this obstacle and to 

download the free training app, visit @equisense_en.com 

 

https://outsiderein.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=011f40025aa7ccdf9837dc703&id=cf297d2d71&e=79dd334f07
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Exp 2/1/2022 
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MEMBERSHIP 
 
 Please renew your membership.   
 
If you are not getting e-mails from LBHA, we may not have the correct e-mail or you are blocking LBHA.  The 
Newsletter goes on line the first week of each month, so if you do not get a notice, just check the webpage 
and then get the correct e-mail to LBHA. 
 
All Memberships expire December 31.  New members joining mid year will renew December 31 of the 
following year. Pay on line the easy way! 
 

Being an LBHA Member is a great way to give back to our community.   
 
We thank you in advance.   
 

AD FEES For LBHA Members 
(Non-Members add $10 to below fees) 

  

NEWSLETTER ADS Deadline is the 25th of the month 

½ page: 1year $60 Includes Business card on Website. 

½ page: 6mos $30  one time $5 Full page one time $10 

Business Card Ad per issue: $10 / issue  

Business Card Ad/year: $40/year includes card on Website 

  

DIRECTORY ADS Deadline for Directory ads is March 1 

Full Page Ad:      $25 

½ Page Ad:          $15 

Business Card Ad: $10 - Free for LBHA Business Members 

  

WEB ADS 

Business Card Ad – one year Members $40 

Free to Business Members 

Classified Ads- Free to Members 

  

NOTE  add $10 to fee for Non-LBHA members 

 

Tim Thomas 

Horse Training 

 
 

            530-889-8676 
 

2201 CA-193  

Cool, CA   95614 
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Next Meeting  

Reminder! 

LBHA has an electronic Membership form available on our website that let's you pay your renew-
als through paypal if you choose.  Find it under the JOIN tab.   

Arena 

Please NO TRAILERS or HORSES on the asphalt parking lot.  No barrels, poles or other equipment may be 
used in the arena.  Small Orange cones allowed. Trainers must  have an Arena Use form submitted annually 

as well as the proper insurance naming LBHA and Placer County as “Also Insureds.“  If Insurance is can-
celled 2 times or more, the permit is no longer valid.  Trainers MUST contact LBHA with the time and number 

of students that will be in class, 24 hrs before the lesson.   (All Forms are on LBHA Website at LBHA.us) 

Meetings are held every 3rd Wednesday of each month. 

Watch the Website for Agenda 

Www.lbha.us 

Exp 1/1/22 
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No expiration 

Attention! 
 

It is a privilege to have a key to the gates of our LBHA Arena.  

It’s important to close and lock the red parking lot gates when  you leave. 

We have had “renegades” come in during the night and early morning and use our arena for 4 

wheeling and dirt donuts causing us to resurface and sand the arena.   

Your donations and the proceeds from our annual horse shows pay for the upkeep of our 

arena. 

Use it but please don’t abuse it. 

Thank you!! 
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Loomis Basin Horsemen’s 

Association 

P.O. Box 2326 

Loomis CA  95650 

 

E-MAIL: 

lbha@garlic.com 
 

We’re on the Web! 
See us at: 

Lbha.us 

Get Info on 
Trails 

The Arena at the Park 

Meetings 

Clinics 

Traylor Ranch 

LBHA Horseshow 

The Loomis Basin Horsemen’s Association founded in 1984 is a non-profit   501 (C) 3     
information and awareness organization dedicated to the South Placer County Trails, 

Traylor Ranch, the Arena at the Loomis Basin Community Park and the Preservation of the 
Rural Lifestyle.  

 

ABOUT LBHA  

From the Loomis Basin Horsemen’s Association 


